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DATE:  MARCH 14, 2019 

TO:  COUNTY COURTS 

REGARDING:  CHANGES TO JAIL ON PROBATION ORDER AND DOCKET SCREENS 

 

 
Effective March 14, 2019, changes have been made to remove the previously-displayed jail total 

from the Sentencing screen in Docket, the Journal Entry and Order, the Order of Probation 

screen in DOCKET, and the automated probation order that is generated through Docket.  

These changes have been made due to the fact that the jail total was not being calculated 

correctly when there were multiple counts with jail sentences on a case. 

 
1. When jail sentences are entered in the Pleas/Dispo screen, the calculated jail total will 

no longer display in the Sentencing screen as shown below.  The amount of jail entered 

for each count can still be reviewed by clicking the What button prior to signing. 

 
 

2. When the Docket entry is signed and completed, the calculated jail total will no longer 

appear on the Journal Entry and Order.  Instead, the JE&O will read, “Defendant is 

sentenced to the (Correctional Facility), for terms as shown above, and is to pay costs of 

this prosecution”, as shown below. 
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3. When Automated Probation is selected in the Sentencing screen and probation terms 

are being entered in the Order of Probation screens, the calculated jail total will no 

longer display.  Instead, the jail suspension date will display as shown below. 

 
 

4. When the Docket entry is signed and completed, the calculated jail total will no longer 

appear on the probation order under the “JAIL” probation term.  Instead, as shown in 

the image below, the jail sentence for each count will be listed at the top of the 

probation order and the “JAIL” probation term will read “Serve jail term(s) beginning 

(date) as shown above.”   



 
 

Any questions related to this update can be sent to nsc.justicebas@nebraska.gov.  A Justice 
Minute will be available for viewing soon. 

mailto:nsc.justicebas@nebraska.gov

